ECONOMICS LEGISLATION COMMITTEE

ROUNDTABLE DISCUSSION

1.
It is necessary to distinguish between remuneration and termination payments payable to:

(a) Non-executive directors of a company;

(b) Senior executives who are in a position to directly influence the strategies and the results of the operations of the company (who may or may not be directors); and

(c) Other employees (including executives who are not in a position to directly influence the strategies and the results of the operations of the company)

2.
Most of the current debate involves payments to senior executives who, in most cases, are also directors, but there is also an increasing concern with respect to retirement payments to non-executive directors.

3.
There are already provisions in the Corporations Act 2001 that are relevant to the payment of remuneration and termination payments to directors and other officers of a company.  These include:

(a) Section 300A, which can be thought of as providing the nucleus of a Directors Remuneration Report;

(b) Division 2 of Part 2D.2, which deals with termination payments given on retirement from a board or managerial office in a company; and

(c) Chapter 2E, which deals with related party transactions and is relevant to remuneration payable to officers and employees of a company who are also directors of the company.

4.
In the view of the ASA these provisions are not being properly complied with by many companies or effectively monitored and enforced by the regulators.

5.
The Bill is clearly a response to public outcry at the bonuses paid by One.Tel Limited to Messrs Jodee Rich and Brad Keeling but does nothing to facilitate the recovery of those payments.

6. The Member for Kingston, Mr Cox, has moved amendments to the Bill based on the provisions of the UK Directors’ Remuneration Report Regulations 2002 and the Government, in the Corporations Amendment Bill 2002, has proposed a number of amendments to strengthen and clarify the disclosure requirements in section 300A.

7.
The Australian Shareholders’ Association believes it is more appropriate to prevent, or at least discourage, the payment of unreasonable remuneration, including bonuses and severance payments and the entering into arrangements to make such payments, rather than to seek to recover them after they have been made.

8.
We therefore believe that the present Bill should be withdrawn and the existing provisions of the Corporations Act 2001 reviewed and, where necessary, amended to remove any loopholes and ensure that they are observed and enforced.

